04/14/2015 TUE 16:11

PAX 907 474 7041 INE Duckering rm 525 @goo1/023

UaF Collese of Endineering & Mines

Advisory and Development Council

PO Box 755960, Fairbanks, Alaska 99775-55960, (907) 474-7730, uafcem®@algska.edy

Bryan Clemenz
CEMADC Chair

Jim Boltz
Lucas Blilote
Lorena Hegdal
Denisa Herzog
Galen Johnson
Ben LaRue
Jim Little
Michelle
Malerich

Ryan
Mclaughiin
Jim Mendenhall
Patricia Miller
Frank Paskvan
Bob Pawlowsk!
Pete Stokes
Gene Serid
Carol Theflen
Jack Walker
Chantal Waish
Patrick Walsh
Prank Welss
Douglas ).
Goering

Dean, CEM
Willlam
Schnabe!

Interim
Director, INE

April 14, 2015

House Finance Commitiee
Alaska State Leglsialure
Alaska State Capitol
Juneau, Alaska 99801

Dear Members of ihe House Finance Committee,

The UAF College af Engineering and Mines Advisory and Development Council haa basn
coliaborating with the UAA Collage of Enginesring Advisory Board to support the balance ot
funding o compiste the construction of both the UAA and UAF Engineering Facliilies in an efficient
and timely manner. We applaud the legislature and governors for having the foresight to provide
funding for these important and necessary facilities over the past four years. Thanks to these
united efforts, we are now witnessing the completion of the UAA Englneering Faciity, and following
the progress as we work towards completion of the UAF College of Engineering and Mines
Englneering Leaming and Innovation Facliity.

We appreclate the difficult decigions you are making o address the extraordinary fiscal chalienges
facing the state right now. However, as you deal with the /mmediate fiscal challenges at hand, we
ask you to conslder the long-term benefits to the state by staying on course and finlshing what we
started, While the balance to complete the UAF Engineering Facliity is currently $31.2 million,
providing $10 million in the FY18 capital budget will continue the course of eonstruction to get
closer to completing this much-awaled tacifity. Demabiiizing and then remabillizing-over-time will
cost addiional funds In the milllons-of-doliars, and partiat funding wilt help to mitigate some of
these unavoldable costs.

We consider the englneering tacliities an investmeant in our capacity to bulld and expand Alaeka's
economy that will sustain us for decades to come. The construction of thess facliities supports the
future of Alaskan enginears, thelr familles, Alaskan communities and the long-term economy of
Alaska. This Ia an Invesiment In our future.

We are graduating engineers at UAF In record numbers, and our clasaan are tillad ta oapacity —
and then some. We wore mandated by the Board of Regents to double the number of graduates in
this career tisld, and we have met the mandate. This facliity Is part ot that equation.

At a time when we are faced with decreasing state revenues and more demands on state dollars, it
is important to racognize this I3 an investment in our future. On behalf of the CEM Advisory and
Developmant Councll, we thank you for your conaideraiion of this request.

Respsectiully,

;’23. (25

Bryan Clemenz, Chair
CEM Advisory and Development Council
Vice President, CH2M Hill


























































































































































































